FCT Board of Directors Meeting
19 May 2014
The meeting was called to order at 6:12 PM.

Members present: Don Richardson, Mariellen Hagy, Rodney Smith, Laurie Bersack, Mike Markley, Sandy Steinmeyer

Members absent: Becky Farris, Tom Bohacek, Tim Kirk
Guests: Leland Shook, Debra Smyers
Minutes: It was moved by Sandy and seconded by Mike that the April minutes be approved. They were approved.
Treasurer’s Report (Mariellen):   Mariellen reported that our checking account balance is $22,949.63. Our net income as of May 19 is $29,815.42. This does not include recent income from Thundertix, or rent for the months of April and May as it has not yet been billed. $5,000.00 has been paid to Parks and Recreation as agreed for the project to reinforce the superstructure holding our stage lights. Our finances are healthy for this time of year.  It was moved by Mike and seconded by Laurie that the Treasurer's Report be approved. It was approved.

Business Report (Don): On May 7, Don and Tim met with Larry Miller and two of the Parks and Recreation Directors. They had some fabric samples to be used in the event that we refurbish our existing seating. Tim has been working on getting quotes for that. Susan will be consulted regarding obtaining mutually acceptable replacement fabric for the seats, since no one likes P&R’s samples. The option of obtaining refurbished seating from another theater company is being explored. Christie reported that fundraising from the Gala, donations since that time, and raffle proceeds from Little Women now amount to around $6600 to go toward theater seating improvements. The total expected cost of renovating the seating is expected to range between $20,000 and $30,000.  
The trailer and connecting tunnel improvements passed inspection by the County.  We are in the process of obtaining skirting to improve the appearance of the trailer. Parks and Recreation will be improving the landscaping between the theater building and the street this summer. They are looking into options for cooling the projection booth as well. We have paid the $5000 as agreed for our share of fixing the lighting superstructure. Replacing the carpet and painting the interior of the building will be our responsibility, and Parks and Recreation will replace the sound panels with new ones color coordinated with the new seats. It's been mandated by the Fire Marshal that the stage left stairs down into the house be removed. Don will be making a proposal to Vint Hill Village LLC (also known as Brookside, the new owner) regarding the use of the vacant storage area adjacent to Camelot. Due to unforeseen circumstances, Dark Horse Theater Company will only be using the theater during the upcoming months of September and November.
Marketing Report (Don, for Christie): There will be three 1/2 day workshops held on July 11, 19 and 26. Ten to twenty youth participants will be accepted. On June 6th, FCT will be represented at Old Town Warrenton's First Friday by cast members from Beauty and the Beast and Edgar Allan Poe. T-shirts will be offered for sale, as well as the opportunity to purchase Playbill space. So far the funds collected for the Seat Improvement Campaign total $6606, with additional funds expected from Little Women 50/50 raffle ticket sales. Invitations have gone out for the Annual Meeting and Luncheon to be held at Airlie at 1:00 on Sunday, June 8th.
Artistic Director’s Report (Leland):  Leland congratulated Little Women for a good show and run. Next year he will provide a packet for the Producer of each show detailing the increased areas of responsibilities and expectations that accompany the positions of Producers and Directors. It will include FCT's rules instituted by the Board of Directors, the Costume Mistress, the Properties Manager and the Technical Director. He would like the marketing of each show to be more of a team effort. To reduce the Treasurer’s workload and the number of checks required for script and rights fees, there will be just two checks written per year, to Samuel French for plays and to MTI for musicals. Next year's season is set as follows: USO Show, Christmas Story, Wait Until Dark, a non-season offering in February to be determined, Captains Courageous, Honk and Twelfth Night.

Strategic Planning Report (Mike):  Preparation of the final report to VCA for this year’s grant is in progress. Our Grant Request for the upcoming year is being reviewed at VCA.  Debra Smyers, who has previously been involved in the review process, thinks that FCT has a good chance of receiving increased funds, as our success in various required areas makes our application stronger. There should be an announcement regarding the determination during the first week of June. Fundraising possibilities through Arts Consulting International were discussed.
CLOSED SESSION (Don): Visitors were excused and the Board went into Closed Session at 7:35pm to review the performance of an employee, discuss proposed changes to the position, and select a slate of nominees for the Board to be presented at the Annual Meeting in June.

Upon returning to Open Session, the Board took the following actions:

· Adopted a reduced scope of duties requested by Public Relations Manager Christie Clark, and converted her position to salaried instead of hourly, at a reduced overall annual cost;

· Approved a bonus of $2,500 in recognition of Christie’s outstanding performance during the past two years; and

· Approved a slate of nominees for the Board that includes Laurie Bersack, Jonathan Caron, Rick Davis, and Steve Heyda.

[NOTE for the record: Following the Board meeting, Don received an email from Board Member Becky Farris submitting her resignation due to ongoing health issues.  Since four new members have been nominated, this will still leave the Board with nine members following the Annual Meeting.]
The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 PM. The next meeting will be held in the VHEDA Conference Room on Monday, June 16th at 6:00 PM.

